
ANDERTON WITH MARBURY CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2019 

 

• We welcome a new councillor Helen Brewin who replaces Cllr Pip Wright 

• The parish council remains in discussion with Highways about increased road 

markings to lower traffic speed. 

• The high friction road surface in the Hollows is an improvement and we are 

hoping it will be renewed when it wears. Some external finance has been 

allocated for this to happen. 

• The parish council and FOAM have had discussions with CWAC country park 

management about parks constructing a footbridge in Marbury Hollows. This 

would be a lighter weight structure than one built by Highways. In the current 

climate this is still a project for the future. 

• Investigations showed that, apart from one at the Ranger’s office in Marbury 

Park, defibrillators in the village are only available during office hours at 

Anderton Marina and Anderton Boat Lift. A defibrillator has been ordered for 

installation at the Memorial Hall. When installed this defibrillator will be 

available for emergencies 24/7. 

• Parish councillors have planted bulbs on the Hough Lane triangle. 

• The Kennel Lane footbridge is being replaced by CWAC after being burned. 

• The village has a website, Facebook and Twitter accounts. The Chairman 

thanked Cllrs O and R Hynes for their work in maintaining these. 

• The parish council has commented on planning applications submitted to 

CWAC. 

• Cllr P Wright attended INEOS Chlor liaison meetings and gave short reports 

to other councillors. 

• The Chairman had attended the Marbury ward forum and an HS2 meeting. 

• There was a balance of £11430 in the accounts as at 31 March.  

 

 


